Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 21, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe


Lewis Russell

Doug Hall


Jason Back
Blake Smith


Jim Potts

Members Absent:   Brian Lennon
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, and Linda Bailey.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None   
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jason Back to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Technology Plan update:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the Technology Plan update as presented by Mrs. Irby.  The motion carried unanimously.

Audit report:

Kris Walker presented the results of last year’s audit to the Board.  A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to accept the audit as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Hopkins County Appraisal District Board of Directors:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to cast MGISD’s votes for Barbara Stewart for the appraisal district Board of directors.  The motion carried unanimously. 

TASB Update 91:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jason Back to accept TASB update 91 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

Copier Contract:

Two bids were received for copier services for the next five years.  Premier Systems bid $470.40 per month for the copiers plus $0.0078 cents per page for the maintenance agreement.  IKON/a Ricoh Company bid $525 per month for the copiers plus $0.0075 per page for the maintenance agreement.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Jason Back to accept the Premier Systems bid.  The motion carried unanimously.

School vehicle:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to purchase a 2012 Chevrolet Equinox from Suburban Chevrolet for $22,300.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Mileage Reimbursement:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to have mileage reimbursement match the State rate.  The motion carried unanimously.  
At 6:50 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss a performance stipend for employees and the sudden resignation of the cafeteria manager.
At 7:40 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  

A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Blake Smith to give every employee a $500 performance bonus for meeting the goal of encouraging students to regularly attend school and maintain at least a 95% attendance rate.  The motion carried unanimously.   
Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson gave the Board District Basketball passes.     
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported elementary enrollment of 126 and upcoming elementary events. Mrs. Irby reported secondary enrollment of 123 and upcoming events.  
At 7:45 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Jason Back to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
